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MEMORANDUM W

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON
March 10, 1975
TO: Philip Buchen
FROM: Mildred Leonard
Subject: Authentic Autographs

Anne Kamstra has forwarded a copy of your memorandum to William Casselman
reference autographs.

We receive between 250 and 300 requests for the President's PERSONAL auto-
graph each day. The greater number of them INSIST that they receive a
photograph, golf ball, football, quilt patch, or other item PHYSICALLY
signed by the President.

Obviously it would be impossible to comply with all such requests. Pre-
sident Ford does want to sign CERTAIN photographs, from former colleagues,
close friends, etc. But just taking care of these requests takes all too
much of his valuable time.

So we decided that those people sending in first-day covers (which many
times are collected for monetary reasons) would receive’ a letter such as
the one to Mr. Louis F. Wallace, (copy attached); and those claiming to be
"serious" autograph collectors or demanding only original signatures would
receive a letter such as the one to Mr. Carl Dysland, (copy also attached).
I have shown some of the letters to the President and he has agreed that
we should be truthful about the whole thing.First such letter sent 1/28/75

For the most part we have received favorable reactions as you will note

from copies of letters we have received from some of the persons who had
requested personal autographs.

Attachments

cc: William Casselman
¢ Virginia Olson






























Mr. Buchen asked Jane if these had
been taken care of. I have pulled
our file copies.

Maybe you'll want to just discard
Bill's response since Mr. Buchen

has replied.




















































































































